
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

CONTACT:     Anna Sventek (Fay) 
                        Anna.Sventek@sos.nh.gov / (603) 731-2286 
 

Ashley Miller Named New State Archivist 
Ms. Miller will lead the New Hampshire Secretary of State’s Archives Division 

 
CONCORD, NH (February 22, 2022) Secretary of State David Scanlan is pleased to announce the 

appointment of Ashley Miller as New Hampshire State Archivist. Ms. Miller, whose 

appointment was approved at the Governor and Executive Council meeting on February 8, was 

officially sworn in today at the Secretary of State’s Office. A Concord resident, she will fill the 

vacancy left by Brian Burford, who retired in December 2022. 

Prior to her appointment as State Archivist, Ms. Miller was the Archivist, Reference and 

Outreach Coordinator for the Concord Public Library. She holds two master’s degrees in 

Archives Management and History from Simmons College, and a bachelor’s degree in History 

from Pennsylvania State University. Ms. Miller’s technical skills and extensive experience with 

archive digitization will enable the Secretary of State’s Office to share more of New 

Hampshire’s incredible history with its inhabitants. 

Secretary Scanlan: “Ms. Miller will bring a great deal of knowledge and enthusiasm to the 

position, especially in digital archiving. Articulate and engaging, she is well equipped to manage 

the Archives Division and move it forward with the use of technology.” 
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